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Important Dates 
 

Tuesday 16th Sept 
Y3 Welcome Meeting 
Wednesday 17th Sept 

Individual School Photos & 
Y4 Welcome Meeting 
Thursday 18th Sept 

Y5 Welcome Meeting 
Thursday 2nd Oct 

E-Safety Day 
Thursday 9th Oct 
Book Fair arrives 

Mon 13th & Tues 14th Oct 
Parents Evening 

Label! Label! Label! 
 

One of the headaches of school 
life is losing possessions - and 
items will inevitably go astray. 
Please can you ensure that your 
child’s clothing, shoes, station-
ary and water bottles are clearly 

marked to make sure that 
 nothing gets lost as everyone's 

items may look identical.  
Parents can come into school to 
search for belongings on the lost 

property bin, but items can be 
returned if they are clearly 

marked 
Thank you for your attention to 

this! 

Tuck Shop 
 

Get your Bake on!! 
 
 
 
 

Rota coming soon! 

 

A belated 'Welcome Back' to all our wonderful Millfields families and 
welcome to our new families who have joined the Millfields' commu-
nity this term. A special welcome to all our new Reception class 
children and parents/carers and other new starters throughout the 

school. From next week, we will start encouraging the Reception children to come in and go straight to their 
classes. I know it may seem a bit daunting for the children (and you!) but they will soon settle and get the 
hang of all the school routines. So, from Monday, please leave your child at the main gate and allow them to 
walk down to the reception playground themselves. Please talk to your child about this over the weekend to 
ensure they know the expectations. In class, the children and staff have already been very busy getting 
back to the daily routines, setting new expectations and working hard. Thank you for ensuring that your 
children are wearing the correct uniform and shoes. If your child has not got black/navy blue shoes or train-
ers, please can you make sure they have them ASAP. Most importantly, you will hopefully have heard your 
children talking about our revised Behaviour Policy. We have introduced new rewards for individuals and the 
whole class, as well as consequences, which are working really well so far, but mainly we have reinforced 
the behaviour expectations, to be READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE at all times. Part of the policy is to 
continually remind the children about zones of regulation to help keep them calm and in control of their emo-
tions in order to learn. Please talk to your child about their new class routines and expectations in class and 
around school. We will be sharing the revised Behaviour Policy with you in the next few weeks as we are 
trialling and testing lots of things and want it to be meaningful, manageable and right before we send it out 
and put on the school website. The Parent Information Booklets will be sent home for classes in Y1 -Y6 
today, but a reminder that PE lessons will start next week, so please ask your child which day they have PE 
and send your child into school wearing their PE kits on those days that their class has PE. Please note that 
football shirts should not be worn, so please wear a blue or white t-shirt and dark shorts, and black or dark 
coloured trainers. All of the classes have also been electing their Champions and Councillors. Every year, 
classes choose an Eco, Language, Reading and Equality Champion and 2 x Class Councillors. These 
groups ensure that all classes have a say through their reps on the things that happen at school. We also 
appointed all our Cabinet Members this week, and they will be introducing themselves to all the children, 
with the Prime Minister: Inayah, in assemblies next week. Thank you to the parents who attended the 
'Welcome Meetings' this week; and there will be more taking place next week. We hope to see lots of you 
there at 4pm on your given day. If you cannot attend, we will email out the PowerPoint with all the infor-
mation after the event. The main form of communication will be via Google classroom, email via SCOpay 
and texts, so please make sure we have the correct email and phone contact details. Parents in Reception 
and Nursery classes, please look out for joining details that will also be emailed out. But if there is anything 
else that you need to ask or want to know more about, please email the class teacher, Age-phase Leader or 
one of the Senior Leaders, and we will be happy to try our best to help! There is also lots of information 
emailed to parents and also text reminders, as well as lots of the information that you may need on the 
school website, which is regularly updated. As part of their learning each term, all classes will have a visit 
linked to their Humanities learning, and as many of you know, we have lots of other trips planned for 
throughout the year, so please complete the permission form within the Google Form on the link below to 
give permission for all London trips this academic year. We will also send this out via email to remind you to 
sign up, and to ask for a donation of £20-£50 per child to support the trips and workshops throughout the 
year.https://forms.gle/pAAq79SvFPxCDbxf9 Today it was Outdoor Day at Millfields! All classes Y1-Y6 en-
joyed a lovely morning out at Hackney Marshes. They were playing cooperation games, trust games, time 
trials, den-building, creating nature art and lots more, as well as a taking part in a PE lesson outside in the 
sunshine. A few reminders to look out for: the PSA Bake Sales every Friday that will be starting next week; 
and a reminder that we collect regular donations of non-perishable food for our weekly Food Bank - all do-
nations gratefully received at the main office. Or you can also make a monetary donation - see Jane at the 
main gates. On Wednesday 17th September, we have professional photographers in school to take indi-
vidual school photos. On this day, please wear your best school uniform, and shoes even if it is PE, and 
bring PE clothes with you. Please remember that we need to be mindful and respectful of our school neigh-
bours. Please do not allow your children to climb on, or sit on garden walls, and please minimise standing in 
groups on the road or on the street corners, and please do not lean up against cars that are parked there. 
Thank you in advance for your support with all of this. IMPORTANT: Please make sure we have the correct 
email contact details, and at least 2 in-service phone numbers - this is essential for safeguarding and emer-
gency purposes. Please email info@millfields.hackney.sch.uk if you need to update your details. Thanks 
also, for your cooperation and understanding while we ensure that the very popular club lists are established 
and tried and tested routines are put back in place. We will continue to review and keep you informed of any 
changes, and strive to find the best solutions. I am aware that there was some disappointment about not 
getting the clubs that you wanted but we unfortunately have limited space on each day, and we have also 
introduced additional new and exciting clubs this year that we hope your child might enjoy. 
Have a lovely weekend. Take care and stay well. Best Wishes, Jane 

https://forms.gle/pAAq79SvFPxCDbxf9
mailto:info@millfields.hackney.sch.uk


Happy Birthday to the children and staff who 

celebrated their birthdays since the start of term: 
 

1st September ~ Ryland M 

2nd September ~ Felix H, Max H, Lola R & Ella B 

3rd September ~ Jude B, Nancy M, Thomas W 

   & Isabelle D 

4th September ~ Sasha B & Sterling D 

5th September ~ Kashayn F 

6th September ~ Milo D 

7th September ~ Muhammad Khalid A & Sardier K 

8th September ~ Casey R 

9th September ~ Jack B, Umar B, Mohamed Rassoul N  

   & Orla P 

10th September ~ Irene D, Rayyan M & Erik S 

12nd September ~ Valeria A, James-Rhys S & Maher Z 
 

Many Happy Returns to you ALL! 

           

  
SHARING ASSEMBLIES 

  

  Autumn Term 2025   

  
Date 

Bottom Hall @ 
9:10am 

Middle Hall 
@ 9:10am 

Top Hall @ 9:10am 
  

 

Friday 
03/10/2025 

Orinoco Class 
(6M - Hizza) 

 
Mississippi Class 

(6S - Leigh)  

 

Friday 
10/10/2025 

Mekong Class 
(4M - Jess) 

 
Yukon Class 
(6C - Theo)  

 

Friday 
17/10/2025 

Ganges Class 
(4S - Laurence) 

 
Yangtze Class 

(4C - Ella) 
 

  HALF TERM   

  

Friday 
07/11/2025 

Acatenango Class 
(5C - Claire) 

 
Shenandoah Class 

(5M - Tom) 
  

 

Friday 
14/11/2025 

Children In Need 
 

 

Friday 
21/11/2025 

Fitz Roy Class 
(Y5 - Naomi) 

 
Fuji Class 

(3S - Bruno)  

 

Friday 
28/11/2025 

Annapurna Class 
(3M - Hurvinder) 

 
Ararat Class 

(3C - Angela)  

 
Week beginning 

08/12/2025 Year 1 & 2 Nativity Performances 
 

 
Week beginning 

15/12/2025 
EYFS, KS1, 

LKS2 and 
UKS2 

Winter Concerts 
 



The Clapton Jumble Trail will take place on Sunday 21st September from 11-4.  

This year we are opening up the school yard for anyone without a front garden to sell from. 
 

The School yard will be transformed into a buzzing jumble sale with a bar selling alcohol and soft drinks, food, cakes, music 

and an up-cycling work shop. 
 

Register for your spot at the trail ASAP via our website or come along on the day and grab yourself some treasures. 
 

If you’d like to take part in the workshop, bring your old clothes and jeans to give them a new life. See our Instagram for 

more info. https://www.claptonjumbletrail.co.uk/ 

https://www.claptonjumbletrail.co.uk/




2 inset days 
still to allocate 

5 inset days 
still to allocate 




